

Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. Director, Legal Services Phone: 603-724-2135 Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com

September 12, 2023

Via Electronic Mail Only

Daniel Goldner, Chairman New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429

Re: Docket No. DG 22-045; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp., d/b/a Liberty Winter 2022/2023 Cost of Gas and Summer 2023 Cost of Gas

Dear Chairman Goldner:

By Procedural Order in this docket dated September 1, 2023, the Commission posed a number of record requests for the Company to answer by September 22, 2023.

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp., d/b/ Liberty, I write to ask that the Commission extend the due date by one week, to September 29, 2023. The record requests will require a substantial amount work to generate responses and the Department of Energy has posed similar questions with an agreed due date of September 29. Working on both sets of questions simultaneously with a single due date of September 29 would be the most efficient way for Liberty to generate the responses.

I note that the rescheduled hearing date is in November, thus the requested one week extension should not prejudice the Commission's ability to review the answers.

The Department of Energy does not object to this request. The Office of the Consumer Advocate has not indicated its position.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Sheehan

MAlulian

Cc: Service List